
 

 

YOYO Trail, December 2022 Hard Hike 

 

The December hard hike, originally scheduled for Tuesday December 27, is being designated as a 

YOYO (You’re On Your Own) event. Yes, you will be hiking, but not with our usual SIR member 

hikers. The last Tuesday in December can be a difficult time to carve out a half day for a designated 

hike (and it might be raining on that day), so you will get to choose a day, time and location that best 

suits your personal schedule. This is not a “free pass” to do nothing! You must hike sometime in the 

second half of December. 

 

How will we know that you hiked? I am asking all who do hike, please send me, Carl Ludwig, a short 

email that describes: 

• Day, start time, and location/trail name 

• Approximate mileage 

• The number of other people/parties you saw on the trail 

• Any noteworthy occurrence or event that you remember from your hike 

• Recommendations for other SIR hikers 

 

After the close of the month, I will compile all the hike data that you have submitted to me, and I will 

share the summary information with you all. We can discuss the results at a future 2023 hike! 

 

This is an opportunity for you to explore new vistas or perhaps old vistas that we as a group have not 

attended recently. Please get out and enjoy your hike! 

 

Hike Leader:    You! 

December Coordinator:  Carl Ludwig, cludwig171@gmail.com, 415.350.7372 
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